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Community Calendar
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 23
Extension lesson, From Acorns to Zucchini, Thomas County Office

Complex, 11 a.m.
Rotary, Student Union, noon
Alcoholics Anonymous, city hall basement, noon
Citizens Medical Center Auxiliary, board room, 4 p.m.
First Year Webelos, Fire Station, 5:30 p.m.
Second Year Webelos, LDS Church, 1145 S. Franklin, 5:30 p.m.
Bear Cubs, United Methodist Church, 5:30 p.m.
Wolf Cubs, United Methodist Church, 5:30 p.m.
Ladies cards and social, Country Club, 5:30 p.m.
Weight Watchers, United Methodist Church, 6:30 p.m.
Domestic Violence Support Group, 7 p.m. Call 462-2860
Family night story time,  Pioneer Memorial Library, 7 p.m.
Cub Scout Pack 140, Colby Community Building, 7:30 p.m.
Sweet Adelines International, United Methodist Church, 7:30 p.m.
Rebekahs,   (2nd & 4th Tuesday) 7:30 p.m.
New Hope Narcotics Anonymous, City Hall Basement, 8 p.m.

Lenay L. Rundel and Jay Charles D.
Conine were married, July 7, 2001, at
the Colby United Methodist Church.
The retired Rev. H. Gene Shoemaker
performed the double ring ceremony.
Parents of the couple are Mr. and Mrs.
Bob Rundel, Colby and Mrs. Chris
Conine of Scott City and the late Kurt
Conine. Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs.
Merle Metzler, Brewster; Mrs. Betty
Rundel, Colby; and Mr. and Mrs. Don
McMahan, Hope. Great-grandparents
are Mrs. Arley Christiansen, Colby,
and Mrs. Rose McMahon of Hope.

The bride wore a strapless white
gown with corset bodice adorned with
re-embroidered lace. The back of the
gown was aproned with a detachable
cathedral train. A halter strap was
added to accentuate the motifs and lace
in the dress. She carried a bouquet of
red roses and white lilies.

Carey Holtwick, Bolivar, Mo.,
served her former classmate and friend
as maid of honor. Bridesmaids were
Sarah Hanzlick, Colby, friend of the
bride; Brandy Kropp, Spearman,
Texas, friend of the couple; and
Chantelle Buxton, Hays, sister of the
groom. Kristi Conine, Scott City, the
groom’s aunt made their long red
dresses.  They carried white bouquets
of roses and carnations.

KC Conine, Scott City, served his
brother as best man. Groomsmen were
Jason Kropp, Dallas Zielke, and Jarod
Wright, Scott City, all friends of the
groom.

Tatym Rundel, Colby, sister of the
bride, served as the flower girl and was
dressed in a long white dress accented
with small red hearts made by the
mother of the bride. Conner Buxton,
Hays, nephew of the groom was ring
bearer.

Ushers for the couple were Rob
Buxton, Hays, brother-in-law of the
groom, Wyatt Rundel, Colby, brother
of the bride, Zach Conine, Scott City,
and Cody McMahan, Hope, cousins of
the groom.

Marley Conine, Scott City, cousin of
the groom and Brady Rundel, Colby,
brother of the bride were candle light-
ers for the evening ceremony.

Musicians for the couple were Jill
Zerr, Colby, Joey Nickols, Colby, Ben

Duell, Goodland, friends of the couple
and Susan and Bob McLemore, Colby,
Mends of the bride. The bride’s uncles
Bob Metzler, Lafayette, Ind., Larry
Metzler, Colorado Springs, Colo., Bill
Metzler, Merrit Island, Fla., and David
Metzler, Lenexa, honored the couple
by reading scripture and verses during
the ceremony.

Nancy Rundel, Colby, aunt of the
bride, served as personal attendant for
the bride and Annessa Conine, Scott
City, sister-in-law of the groom, served
as personal attendant for the groom.
Attending the guest book were Tenille
Poling, Colby, and Amber Stephens,
Colby, friends of the bride. At the gift
table were Melissa Metzler, Merrit Is-
land, Fla., and Sarah Medford, Denver,
cousins of the bride. Kendra McMahan
and Cass McMahan, Hope, cousins of
the groom, passed out programs to the
guests.

Following the ceremony, a recep-

tion, dinner, and dance were held at the
Colby Jaycee Center. Jared Metzler,
Lenexa, James Rundel, Trenton, Neb.,
Colton Rundel, and Case Rundel,
Colby, all cousins of the bride, passed
out party poppers as the couple arrived
at the reception.

Zita Rundel, Trenton, Neb., Clarris
Rundel, Topeka, aunts of the bride,
Kristi Conine, Scott City, and Sue
McMahan, Hope, aunts of the groom,
served the cake and punch at the recep-
tion. Mr. and Mrs. Walt Biggs, Mc-
Donald, great-uncle and aunt of the
bride, provided the dinner. Hosting the
guests were Mr. and Mrs. Kelly
Conine, Scott City, uncle and aunt of
the groom. Mr. and Mrs. Kenny Snow,
Scott City, led the wedding march.

After a honeymoon to Jamaica, the
couple is at home in Hays, where Jay
is attending Fort Hays State University
and Lenay is working as assistant man-
ager for Trade Home Shoes.
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Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $2.66
Corn $1.92
Milo $3.04
Soybeans $3.73

Markets

Club News
Rotary

President Brian Staats opened the
meeting on Oct 9. A moment of silence
was taken in remembrance of Rotarian
Lester Barrett. Guests were Madison
Tubbs, Greg Gordon, Barrie Blount
from England. Brian then passed the
polio plus cup around for donations.

Secretary Mark Winger gave a quick
update of last meeting. Treasurer
Nancy LePell gave a report. Michael
Boyles reported the club’s community
service committee is working on a new
project that involves helping with
beautification and maybe a soccer field
being done at the City Ball Diamonds.

Duane Unger reminded the club that
October is vocational awareness
month. This is to help members be
knowledgeable of various occupations
in the community, and the economic
development in the community. Help-
ing to find jobs for young people, and
learning development.

Duane introduced Diana Wieland
head coordinator
of curricular de-
velopment in
Colby Public
Schools. Joni
Clark-Leiker has
the career curricu-
lum for Colby
schools. They
have now 16 ca-
reer clusters areas
available. Colby
school has 11 of
these areas approved by the state.
These areas are to create a career fo-
cused environment for students. This
is to help prepare students to be life

long learners. It takes community in-
volvement to have a program like this.

The programs
start at pre-kin-
dergarten through
12th grade. The
Technology Prep.
is in secondary
and post-second-
ary years of
school. The Tech-
nology Education
side of this pro-
gram are then bro-
ken down into key areas. These areas
are classroom learning; experience
based learning, connecting ability, and
accountability. These areas help stu-
dents to succeed in our ever changing
society.

Shakespeare Club
Colby Shakespeare Club met Oct. 12

at Desert Rose Inn with Lois Van Horn
as hostess. It was guest day and 11
members and four guests ( Ann
Kappenman, Eleanor Fasse, Bernice
“Bo” Curtin and Deann Carmen) were
present. In the absence of President
Delores Ary, Vice-president Kathy
Calliham called the meeting to order by
asking the members to recite the flag
salute and repeat the club collect. Roll
call was answered with “What can I do
for the children?” Various answers
were “to listen,” “spend time with
them, “read to and with them,” and
“show interest and concern for them.”

Amie Kendrick presented a report
on trash pickup. Amie has contacted
Mary Smith of Pi Gamma and the de-
cision has been made to do both routes

for the year but possibly combine the
two routes later. Trash pickup will be
Monday, Oct 15, at 9:30 a.m. with ev-
eryone meeting at the old Larry’s IGA
parking lot. Joyce Hansen and Kathy
Calliham will be starting earlier in the
morning if anyone else wishes to come
early.

A sympathy card was signed for
Clara Barrett.

Jeanne Thyfault presented the pro-
gram And how are the children? A tribe
in Africa has the traditional greeting
“And how are the children?” with the
traditional answer “All the children are
well.” Jeanne related that possibly this
could be a greeting used in our society
today. She feels that children in Kan-
sas are doing well now. Jeanne is re-
source and referral director for Kansas
Association of Child Care Resource
and Referral Agencies. It is located at
Colby Community College and serves
the nine northwest counties of Kansas.
There are four people on staff and the
agency serves 172 daycare providers
in these nine counties. A database con-
tains all the day-care providers and this
can be matched with those in need of
day care. A list of three referrals are
then given for the parents in need of
child care. Jeanne shared some new
books which she has purchased for the
lending libraries at the agency. It was
an interesting and informative pro-
gram, showing us how the state of Kan-
sas is trying to build a diverse, high
quality child care system with paren-
tal choice and equal access for all fami-
lies.

The next meeting will be at Helen
Frahm’s home on Oct. 26.

Clark-Leiker

Wieland

Hospital
CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER

Thursday, Oct. 18, 2001
Admissions

Claribel Bell, McDonald
Dismissals

Ernestine Larson, McDonald
Christine Guy, Colby

We welcome your news
mnelson@nwkansas.com


